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SEVENTH MODIFICATION TO 
THIRD PARTY ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES FOR FLEXIBLE SPENDING ACCOUNTS 

– HEALTHCARE AND DEPENDENT DAYCARE 
CONTRACT NO. F10B6400004 

THIS SEVENTH MODIFICATION (“SEVENTH MODIFICATION”) is made as of this 8th day of 
October, 2024, by and between P&A Administrative Services Inc. (“P&A” or the “Contractor”) and 
the STATE OF MARYLAND, acting through the Department of Budget and Management, Office of 
Personnel Service and Benefits, Employee and Labor Relations Division (the "Department"). 

WHEREAS, on July 6, 2016, the Department entered into a contract with the Contractor 
for Third Party Administrator (TPA) Services for Flexible Spending Accounts — Healthcare and 
Dependent Daycare, Project No. F10B6400004, (the “Contract”) pursuant to the Request for 
Proposals for Third Party Administrator (TPA) Services for Flexible Spending Accounts — 
Healthcare and Dependent Daycare, Project No. F10B6400004 dated October 19, 2015, and all 
amendments thereto issued in writing by the State (the “RFP”). 

WHEREAS, the Department and Contractor modified the Contract on December 16, 2016 
(“Modification 1”) to revise Section 3.9 of the RFP (SOC 2 Type II Audit Report); and 

WHEREAS, the Department and Contractor again modified the Contract on December 
21,  2016 (“Modification 2”) to revise RFP Attachment Q‐3, Current FSA Plan Design for the 
Healthcare FSA; and 

WHEREAS, the Department and Contractor again modified the Contract on August 31, 
2021 (“Modification 3”) to extend the Contract through December 31, 2022; and 

WHEREAS, the Department and Contractor again modified the Contract on May 27, 2022 
(“Modification 4”) to amend the Contractor’s MBE Utilization and Fair Solicitation Affidavit & 
MBE Participation Schedule and Certified MBE Subcontractor Participation Certification; and 

WHEREAS, the Department and Contractor again modified the Contract on December 
10, 2022 (“Modification 5”) to extend the Contract through December 31, 2023; and 

WHEREAS, the Department and Contractor again modified the Contract on December 
19, 2023 (“Modification 6”) to extend the Contract through December 31, 2024; and 

WHEREAS, the parties desire to further extend the Contract, through December 31, 2025, 
while the Department conducts a new procurement for these services and awards a new contract 
to ensure continuity of such third party administrator services for flexible spending accounts. 

WHEREAS, the Department of General Services, Office of State Procurement (DGS‐OSP), 
conducting the new procurement on behalf of the Department, has limited staff resources with 
the experience and expertise to manage the high number of healthcare solicitations 
simultaneously. Due to the complex nature of the Department’s procurements, and commitment 
to ensuring continuity of the current contract services to provide benefits coverage for 
employees and retirees, the Department is requesting an extension for two (2) additional 
contract years, January 1, 2025 through December 31, 2026. The extension will allow the 
Department and DGS‐OSP sufficient time to solicit a new contract for these services. 






